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Ashbourne Allotment Association Limited

Committee Meeting Minutes

Date: 23rd May 2018 
Location: Ex-Serviceman’s Club, Ashbourne 
In attendance were: John Scott (JSc) (Secretary), Nigel Coe (NC) (Membership secretary), Suzanne Norton (SN), Joanne Stanley (JS), Mick Chell (MC), and Frank Jeffery (FJ).
1.0 Apologies: Barry Morrison BM (Chairman), Harry Seed (HS), Max Hathaway (MH) (treasurer), Gill Reynolds (GR).
2.0 Secretary

2.1 Approval of Minutes

    2.1.1 Were approved as a true record of the 22nd March, 2018 meeting.
3.0 Matters arising from previous meeting:
3.1 AAA Agreement amendments to be released. 

3.1.1 In line with the new Data Protection Act (GDPR), JS and NC had discussed the possible need to obtain permission from all AAA members to use their email and contact details.

3.1.2 Agreed that we will add an additional clause to the AAA Agreement asking members for their approval to use said data at time of joining the AAA. Action: NC            

3.2 Manure heap and Wood chips tidy up. Action: Outstanding.
3.3 Grass cutting training. Agreed we need additional backup/support. Action: Training and spare tractor keys need to be organized. Action: HS and BM   
3.4 Water Tap maintenance. Action: FJ to identify faulty taps. JSc to purchase spare taps and sealing washers. FJ confirmed that HS had repaired taps, majority needed gland tightening only. Action: Complete    

3.5 Additional Container to be purchased. Action: Outstanding.
3.6 Agreed that we should put emergency numbers and our website details on the small wooden shelter in the car park. Action: Complete    
3.7 The Derbyshire Dales District Council has contacted the AAA to make alterations to our lease (surrender and regrant) - basically a change of named representatives from the AAA. Our solicitor; Mr. Graham Elliott is in contact with Carolyn Lucas to resolve the matter. 


3.7.1 No new news on this item. 
4.0 Finance: Max (MH)

4.1 No new financial figures were available.


4.1.1 Monies from Compost sales is being used presently for AAA running costs continues. 

5.0 Membership: Nigel (NC):

5.1 Waiting List stands at 11 (2 applicants are in abeyance i.e. have asked for their allocation to be put on hold).  
6.0 Secretary:

6.1 AGM: No further questions or reports were received after the last AGM.

6.1 New committee members: JS reported that Andrew Ward (plot 79) had stated he would be willing to join the committee. FJ stated that one of the plot holders Mr. A. Bull also put his name forward. JS stated that BM has already named (Rick) as a possible replacement for Richard Haystead. 
7.0 Projects:

7.1 An additional Container to be purchased.

7.2 JS: There was a need to investigate and purchase heavier gauge `Chicken` wire for the fencing. Action: JS to investigate.  

8.0 Maintenance

8.1 Fence and Hedge need constant attention.


8.1.1 Due to the poor state of the wire fencing which is letting in Rabbits, JS stated her partner Alvin will be visiting the site to shoot the Rabbits.

8.1 Painting of the Container and Rubbish collection: Volunteers to be sort for the 7th July, BBQ day. 
8.2 Combination lock on Main gate failed again after 6 months use, Lester Lowe replaced the faulty lock and this has now been fitted.

8.2.1 Agreed: we will purchase a spare lock. Action: JS      
9.0 Plot Inspections

6.1 A few plots have not shown any evidence of productive work.
.

10.0 AOB:

10.1 Lease (surrender and regrant) by the Derbyshire Dales District Council, no new –news to date. 

10.2 BBQ – Agreed that the next BBQ to be on the 7th July 2018. A meeting to be arrange to discuss details. Action: JS 

11.0 Next meeting:

11.1 19th July 2018 at 7:30PM, Venue: Ex-Serviceman’s Club
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